
 
MEMORANDUM 
 
DATE: December 31, 2013 
 
TO: John Chilton, Executive Manager, IAH 
 
FROM: Vic Heilweil, Chair USNC IAH Executive Committee 
 
SUBJECT: 2012 Annual report –USNC 
 
The following is a report of USNC –IAH activities in 2012:  
 

• Two 2012 USNC Executive Committee Board meetings were held - one at the 
NGWA Ground Water Summit and the other at the GSA annual meeting in 
Charlotte, North Carolina.  

 
• The USNC produced two newsletters in 2012 – March and August.  

 
• The USNC had about 250 paid members.  

 
• The USNC was a co-sponsor of the 2012 NGWA Summit in Garden Grove, 

California 
 

• The USNC convened several technical sessions at the 2012 GSA Annual Meeting 
in Charlotte, North Carolina 
 

• Several USNC members attended the 2012 IAH Congress in Niagara Falls, 
Canada 
 

• A USNC Endowment Fund was established in 2012. Once the Fund achieves our 
target of $20,000 balance, annual earnings over 5% will be used towards 
philanthropic purposes. 
 

• In 2012, we sponsored five professionals from developing countries, along with 3 
U.S. students. 

 
 
 

 
 
 


